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Message from Stephen Kettle 

 

It is with some disbelief that I have reflected this week that I have completed my first term as SENDCO at PHS. I have 
enjoyed starting to get to know our SEND pupils and look forward to being able to meet more of you as the year progresses.   
 
With external examinations around the corner, I thought it would be helpful to share some hints and tips to support SEND 
students through this period. I have therefore included in this newsletter some of the information I shared at a recent event for 
parents to support Year 11 that will also be of use for supporting SEND students of all ages for internal examinations and 
assessments.   
  

I would also like to take this opportunity to say a farewell to a much loved and respected Learning Support Assistant. Mrs. 
Palmer started at PHS back in November 2005 and after nearly 19 years of loyal service retires at Easter. During her time at 
PHS, Mrs. Palmer has provided outstanding support to countless students. Her calm, reassuring and nurturing style has 
made her a firm favourite amongst our children and young people. Her warm, friendly manner is balanced with a firm 
consistent approach, that gives students the consistency and care they need to thrive. Mrs. Palmer is also highly regarded 
with teaching staff and is much in demand from those who want support in lessons, a testament to the impact she has in a 
classroom.  A true professional and real team player, Mrs. Palmer will be much missed by her Learning Support family. On 
behalf of my team and our students past and present, I would like to thank Mrs. Palmer for all she has done for SEND at 
Poynton.  
 

I hope you all have a restful Easter vacation.  
 

Kind regards  
 

Stephen  
 

 



 
 
 


